

MARCH | 2023

## **Hagley Primary School Governors**

Governors and Senior Leaders continue to work hard to develop the 2 areas highlighted in the July 2022 Ofsted inspection.

Much work has been undertaken to develop the school Curriculum even further so that children are thinking like Scientists, and Historians, using an enquiry based approach to their learning. Book looks this term are showing the impact of the staff meetings and Continuing Professional Development held during the Autumn Term. The children are developing their skills as Scientists and Historians etc, as well as developing key knowledge and vocabulary in order to answer their "Key Question", at the end of each topic.

SEND continues to be a significant focus for the Senior Leaders, teaching staff and support staff this year. Significant training and support has been provided to teaching staff and support staff this academic year and learning walks have focused on ensuring that all SEND children are well supported, and are able to succeed. Results of continual assessments show that SEND children make progress against their own targets, due to the many interventions that they receive but Senior Leaders are reflecting on how many interventions each SEND child is undertaking and how that is impacting on their time in classroom learning the wider curriculum.

Senior Leaders & Governors are committed to developing these important areas alongside the other school priorities, and are proud of the staff's commitment and determination to continually improve and develop.

"Believe, Achieve, Together we succeed"





This term
Governors have
again spent time in
school undertaking
a variety of roles:
monitoring Maths

(including Girls Maths, Challenge as well as support for SEND) across the school with the Senior Leaders; reviewing First Aid Processes; observing and talking to children at lunchtimes; speaking to groups of children about their feeling of safety in school, and on the internet and have run Film Club, as well as attending: Committee meetings (Leadership & Management, Quality Of Education, Resources, Personnel, Pay & Performance); meeting with Phase leaders & Senior Leaders (Safeguarding, SEND & Data); Working Groups (Well Being and Equality, Diversity and Inclusion) and a Full Governing Body meeting.



Governors are extremely proud of the amazing opportunities that Hagley Primary school children have to take part and experience a variety of sports as well, as represent their

school in inter schools and county competitions. The children always represent their school and the school values really well and are a credit to the school and their parents. Governors and Leaders value curriculum enrichment greatly and acknowledge that enrichment activities: develop children's interests and talents; enable children to develop their character, including resilience, confidence and independence; teach children how to keep physically and mentally healthy; prepare them for future success; and equip children to be responsible, respectful and active citizens. We are grateful to all the staff that give their time so generously to enable these valuable activities to take place.

**Hagley Primary School** 



We are extremely proud of our Parent Teacher Association and the amazing benefits they provide for all of our children. Hagley Primary School PTA is a brilliant team of parent volunteers who have raised an incredible amount of money already this year through social as well as purely fundraising events. Not only do they support school in providing many large, expensive projects, they also organise extremely successful social occasions and events that help develop the sense of community at Hagley Primary. The PTA have raised a fantastic £17,000 already this year which is a phenomenal amount of money. This provides IT equipment/ outdoor play equipment, music lessons and transport to sporting events for example. In these challenging times for schools and their budgets it is even more important to have a vibrant supportive PTA.



Governors are delighted to report that we have received 2 nominations for the one Parent Governor vacancy and we are hoping to be holding the election very soon. It is fantastic that Parents are wishing to join the Governing Body to contribute to this important part of school life. We are also hopeful that the Co-Opted Governor vacancy will also be filled very soon. The Governing Body are always delighted to welcome new Governors with new skills, backgrounds and experiences. It is important that our Governing body is reflective of our school Community.

Website:

https://www.hagleyprimary.org.uk/governors/governing-body





clerk@hagleyprimary.worcs.sch.uk

Wishing all our staff, pupils and parents a very Happy Easter Break!

